

## Frontline Chronicles



A Monthly Publication of All Sufficient God Church

## Dear Friends & Family

## December, 2024







Nathan preaching at a house church.



Nathan was part of a ministry called, #dontmesswithourkids.

## The Year in Review 2024

By Nathan D. Pietsch

It is always sad to see the close of a year, but exciting for what the future might bring. The year of 2024 was filled with joy and sorrows for Dawn and I. We were able to minister full-time to many people and at numerous venues. Many received healing, freedom, and salvation throughout the year. It was exciting to see the Lord moving in such powerful ways.

One of my highlights in 2024 was volunteering with Child Evangelism Fellowship (CEF). Each week I would teach Good News Club to 4th and 5th grade elementary students. The children submitted their permission slips from their parents to the public school they attend. We would then pick up the students in a bus and drive them to Club. It is exciting to see these young people learning about Jesus and being able to tell Bible stories. Teaching at Good News Club has increased my hope in the future generation.

On a sad but joyful note, my mom passed away at 78 years old. It was very special to be there on her final breath. She was not in pain and was in peace when she transitioned into heaven. She is celebrating eternity with the Heavenly Father, Jesus, and Holy Spirit along with those who went before her.

As 2024 draws to a close and 2025 opens a new chapter, Dawn and I want to thank you all so much for your prayers, support, and financial blessings. We are grateful for you and so honored to be in full-time ministry.

